Central Park Gardens 
Minutes of the Steering Committee  

11:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m., 8/20/08 

Members Present:  Christine Deamer, Dorothy Peterson, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Linda Parsons, Willa Pettygrove (recording), Peg Smith, Bob Stephenson (City staff), Mary Yaussy

1.  Updates


a. Emily announced that Slosson funding has been re-secured, whew!
b. The pedestal is in place for the new sculpture and Mark Rivera has done a mockup in Styrofoam and checked its placement.  Things seem to be on schedule for the sculpture to be ready for the open house. We discussed the existing fence around the pedestal, which Parks staff have judged adequate for safety of passersby until the sculpture is installed. 
c.   Peg reported that the fall education program schedule has been published, and gave us copies.  The Master Gardener Education Committee is now working on the schedule for January-June ’09.  There is the possibility of doing more than one a month, at more sites (for example, West Sacramento.)  The workshop/classes are designed to accommodate up to 30, with an assistant to help with distribution materials, selling T shirts, etc.
d.  Maintenance concerns


1.  There is Bermuda grass in the meadow and nut sedge elsewhere. This may require temporarily removing plants and then planting them back once it is eradicated.  We asked Bob about City policy on herbicides.  He will talk to the City’s IPM person about using appropriate chemical, at least on the nut sedge.


2.  Emily needs a partner to help her with evaluating the distribution of irrigation.  Bob will get his staff to coordinate with Emily on a time to meet and see where there are problems.


3.  The City tree crew can bring more mulch.  Since timing the delivery precisely may be challenging, Bob will rope off the area to hold it until volunteers are available.  Emily will recruit some volunteers to spread it.

2.  Open house event October 1, 2008, 4:30 to 7:00 pm

a. Those present agreed that the objectives for the event were

· Increasing visibility and awareness of the Central Park Gardens especially as an educational resource

· Highlighting plants of interest

· Recruiting more volunteers

· Focus on “unveiling” of Mark Rivera sculpture with informal event

b. We won’t have a formal ceremony, but will announce the open house when the band takes a break.  There will be one docent per garden.  We’ll have people to mingle with shoppers in the market and on the green, equipped with clip boards with map/brochure and talking points.  Mary is going to go on Saturday morning to the Master Gardener table to talk it up there.  


c.  There will be seed packets to hand out: Tower of Jewels and lupines.  Christina will need help with kids’ activities—3 to 4 people per hour from 4:30 to 6:30.  In addition to planting eco pots, PVC pipes will be offered as a manipulative activity for little hands.

d.  The committee discussed options for food samples from the vegetable garden.  Cold gazpacho was one suggestion for an offering using garden tomatoes that wouldn’t require heating.  Peg will ask Jaymes Luu, the Market Chef, if she will be able to make something again.
3. Future planning  

a. Priority one: more progress on completing pathways


b. Research options for accessible vegetable garden beds.


c. Continue efforts toward making the garden user friendly (educational in best sense).  Expand interpretive function of the garden with a self guided tour brochure, more signs, and a kiosk.


d. Aim to offer school tours in spring.  Dorothy recommended to Peg to plan on attending a meeting the first Thursday in May of all the Davis School Garden Coordinators.
4.  Celebrate UC Davis – Sunday, October 12, noon to 4 pm


This event will be happening right on our “doorstep” in Central Park and along 3rd street.  We discussed having presence at the event with an outreach table by the garden or possibly having informal garden tours.

5.  Proposal for spring event


Dorothy described a possible spring event to be sponsored jointly by Davis Farm to School and CPG. The event would be held on Earth Day, Wednesday, April 22.  The idea is a judged show of recycled art from the secondary schools, with the awards and show of art to take place in the garden. The main role of CPG would be to host the event in the garden. (Interim secretary note:  a good example is the huge “urns” at Copia made entirely of bottle caps, sorted by color and carefully strung on wire.)
 6.  Education programs—School tours; our goal is to have these planned to offer in spring ’09.
Willa Pettygrove

Interim secretary
